
Tome.ki Natal"ta LEGAL GROUP DWP-DH H LITIGATION 

Jeco~ k Rowena DOH 031 
Sent. 17 March 2:010 08;48 
To, Kent Graham LEGAL GROUP OH LEGAL SERVICES 
Cc: Wight Ailsa DOH GSt; Cole Ben DOH GSI; Webb Debby DOH GSl; T mecki Natalie 

LEGAL GROUP OWP-DH LITIGATION 
Subject: RE: OH website update on Contaminated Blood PMBfln h position - ornrissloned pia 

meeting note of MS(PH) meeting with Eddie O'Hara MR and Sylv a Rae MP 

Thanks for rapid response, Graham. 
I thought you might advise against this ahead of the JR hearing, so please be prepared to advise 
on wording thereafter. 

LEGAL SERVICES" To 
<G AHAt,4.KENTt GRO_C,, Rowena .Jecock/PH6f 'OH/GBC GR0< ben

l.__._.GRO-C Cote/HP-SLJ t /GB@GRO-CI

cc 
17/03/201008 37 Debby Webb 1HP-SL/DOHtC6~ [GRO.C, Aitsa 

Wi ht/PHb/DOH/GB®iGRO-C i, "Toted 
Natalie LEGAL GROUP DWP-DH 
LITIGATION° 

NAT/ l IE,TO EC i -----.------GRo-c-._._._._-_-- 
Subject 

RE: OH website update on 
ContaminateBlood P B1lrish 
position - commissioned via 
meeting note of MS(PH) meeting with 
Eddie O'Hara MP and Sylvia Heat MP 

Rowena, 

1 would strongly recommend NOT doing this until the case is decided, 

We are already having difficulty holding everything together and we do not need another front 
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it would look very bad to do this just before the hearing/decision, 

Graham 

Graham Kent 
Pubilc Health and Medical Ethics 
DH Legal Services (part of legal Group) 

I GRO-C -. .-. 

raha €.kentt GRO-C 

----Original Message ----
From: Jecock Rowena DOH GSi 
Sent: 17 March 2010 08:33 
To: Cole Ben DOH GSI 
Cc: Webb Debby DOH GSI; Wight Ailsa DOH GSI, Kent Graham LEGAL GROUP OH LEGAL SERVICES 
Subject: Oil website update on Contaminated Blood PMB/Irish position - commissioned via 
meeting note of MS(PH) meeting with Eddie O'Hara MP and Sylvia Heat MP 

Ben, 
Could you start preparing some material to update the DH website in tine with M(P }"s request. 
below. 

She would like Us to include an explanation of why we consider the legislative route not to be 
appropriate for the PMB, and is particularly keen to see a definitive explanation of the Irish 
position. 

Given that we have a JR hearing coming up on the Irish point, we must make sure: that SOL sees 
our proposed wording for the website, and is content with what we plan to say. Am cc`in to 
Graham to let him know that we shall be seeking his advice within the next few days,. 

MS(PH) would like this done quite quickly - and unless there are very good reasons to delay - eg 
because of the JR hearing on 25/26 March - I think we should try to get material to the web 
team by the beginning of next week. 

Although not mentioned in Yemi`s note, MS(PH) was also considering the idea of sending a short 
briefing, note to MPs . especially those who have signed the EDM supporting Lord Morris` PMB - to 
explain the Govt position. Please keep that in mind as you prepare the website Update, as we 
can probably use much of the same material for the briefing note. My guess is that she will 
want to go ahead with that... 

Thanks - both Debby and I happy to discuss, rind to look at material when prepared. Ro 

Forwarded by Rowena Jecock/PH6/DOH/G on 17/03/2010  08.16

Yerni 

WITN6603013_0002 



Fagun/PH1 /DOH/S 

B 
To 

Rowena JecockiPH6/DOHfGiB9'a'GRO C 

12/03/2010 
5 

15:55 Ailsa ight/PH&/DOH/GB GRG_q, Debby. 

Webb/ HP-SL DOH/ GBL:..iGRO-C.i 

Subject 
Contaminated Blood PMB - MS(PH) 

meeting with Eddie O'Hara MP and 

Sylvia Heal M' - summary 

Hello Rowena 

Thanks for coming over to brief and support MS(PH) before and during her meeting with Eddie 
O'Hara MP and Sylvia Heal M.P. I know she found your support invaluable. Here is a summary of 
the main points raised at the meeting. 

MS(PH) stressed that she and Sofs understood the sentiments of the Bill and believed that it was 
an important instrument in raising issues. Nevertheless, she didn't think that the legislative 
route was necessary because most of the clauses were already being implemented in some 
shape or form. MS(PH) also raised the issue of personal health budgets and how they could help 
this group of patients. She requested that the MPs find out if affected haemophiliacs would 
find this helpful. 
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Eddie n'Hara MP emphasised the importance of monetary payments and pointed out that in 
their 4.,w the Irish model was the starting point - especially as the number of affected 
h. ..,iophiliacs was easy to determine. He also mentioned his constituent, Mrs GRO-A who 
doesn't get any money whatsover because her husband died before the cut off date. 

Sylvia. Heat MP wanted to know why Hep C patients only got two payments when. HIV patients 
got annual payments. 

Rowena Jecock explained the different ex-gratin payment schemes that had been set up and 
confirmed that the Skipton Fund did not make retrospective payments. She also pointed that 
although the number of affected haemophiliacs was easy to determine, it would be difficult to 
identify and quantify the number of non-haemophiliacs who were affected. Rowena also 
provided an update on work in this area eg the Haemophilia Alliance and the work to actively 
seek out and identify Hep C patients who are unaware that they had been infected. 

The MPs asked why the Government did not think that the Irish situation was comparable to the 
UK. Rowena explained that that the Department had taken pains to check the accuracy of 
their understanding of the sequence of events in Ireland. In Ireland an expert group had found 
fault with the Irish Blood service before the judicial inquiry. As a result of the expert group's 
findings, the Irish Government set up a compensation/payment scheme on a non-statutory 
basis. This scheme was put on a statutory footing once the judicial inquiry was completed. This 
was not the understanding of the MPs. 

MS(PH) requested that they be updated to include the information about Ireland. She gave the 
MPs a paper which outlined DH's portion an each of the Bill's clauses and asked that the DH 
website be updated with this information. 

Eddie O'Hara confirmed that they would be going back to discuss the issues presented by MS(PH) 
with Lord Morris. 

Yemi 

Yemi Fagun 
Assistant Private Secretary to the Minister of State for Public Health GTN L

MS(PH)`s box times are 2pm on Monday-Wednesday and noon on Thursday. 
MS(PH) does not take a box on Fridays. 

Please use Government Telephone Network (GTN) for phone calls, wherever possible 

- - Disclaimer - 
This e-mail and any files transmitted with it are confidential. If you are not the intended 
recipients any reading, printing, storage, disclosure, copying or any other action taken in 
respect of this e-mail is prohibited and may be unlawful. If you are not the intended recipient, 
please notify the sender immediately by using the reply function and then permanently delete 
what you have received. 

Incoming and outgoing e-mail messages are routinely monitored for compliance with the 
Department of Health's policy on the use of electronic communications. For more information 
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onto Department of 
Health's e-mail policy click here http:I/www.dh. ov.uk/terms 

tly -::4 ~e 1rx4*ir de?trir.fe#'#tk##ie&Yr~k9a t4 ir~'~kR4#81$fxY ~kaTRsTRiFk#h'nF~k~a4$~~Z dr#*irdrh R#nYiFMi~'&+Y#~sib.3~ 

This document is strictly confidential and is intended only for use by the addressee, 

If you are not the intended recipient, any disclosure, copying, distribution or other 

action taken in reliance of the information contained in this e-mail is strictly prohibited. 

Any views expressed by the sender of this message are not necessarily those of the Department 

for Work and Pensions. 

if you have received this transmission in error, Tease use the reply function to tell us 

and then permanently delete what you have received. 

Please note: ncoming Incoming and outgoing e-mail messages are routinely monitored for compliance 

with our policy on the use of electronic communications. 

•- Disclaimer - 
This e-mail and any files transmitted with it are confidential. If you are not the intended 
recipient, any reading, printing, storage, disclosure, copying or any other action taken in 
respect of this e-mail is prohibited and may be unlawful. If you are not the intended recipient, 
please notify the sender immediately by using the reply function and then permanently delete 
what you have received. 

Incoming and outgoing e-mail messages are routinely monitored for compliance with the 
Department of Health's policy on the use of electronic cornmurications. For more information 
on the Department of Health's e-mail policy click here http.i /www.dltgov.uk/terrns 
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